
The Annual Parochial Church Meeting will be held at Pilgrim Shelter 
on Tuesday 21st April starting at 2.30pm.  All are very welcome to 
attend this meeting. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Church Services in the Parish 
 

Sunday 5th April – Palm Sunday 
Northrepps Holy Communion 9.30am 
Thursday 9th April  Maunday Thursday 
Southrepps 10.00am Holy Communion and foot washing 
Sidestrand 7.00pm Celebration Last Supper 
Friday 10th April – Good Friday 
Southrepps 2.00pm Meditation on Last Hour 
Overstrand 10.30am Walking the road to Calvary 
Sunday 12th April – Easter Day 
Northrepps 9.30am Holy Communion 
Thorpe Market 9.15am Holy Communion 
Southrepps 9.30am Holy Communion 
Antingham 10.45am Holy Communion 
Overstrand 10.30am Holy Communion 
Trimingham 6.00am Celtic Dawn Service and 11.00am 
Morning Worship 
Sidestrand 11.00am Holy Communion 
Sunday 19th April 
Northrepps 9.30am Morning Worship 
Thorpe Market 9.15am Holy Communion 
Southrepps 9.30am Holy Communion 
Overstrand 10.30am Holy Communion 
Sunday 26th April 
Antingham 10.45am Benefice Service 
 
Church Contacts: 
The Rector – Revd Sian Reading 
Telephone: 01263 833790 
For Weddings, Funerals, Christenings and general 
enquiries please phone the Administrator on 
07464 963701 or email poppyland,rector@gmail.com 
 
 
 

 

100 Club Winners for March 2020 

1st No 26  Mr T Brown    £20.00 

2nd No 96  Mrs H Hobson    £10.00 

3rd No 65  Mr B de la Rue    £ 5.00 

4th No 56  Mr R Turner    £ 5.00 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER APRIL 2020 
 

The Parish Council Meeting on 16th March was cancelled 
and they apologize for short notice of this cancellation. 
 
If you are self-isolating and need help with shopping, 
posting mail, a friendly phone call, urgent supplies or 
medication collection etc please do not hesitate to 
contact one of the numbers below.  Please take every 
precaution to ensure that you are only spreading 
kindness.  Avoid physical contact (2m distance). Items 
should be left on your doorstep: 
Jo/Jackie/Toni   834690 
Liz     834965 
Sarah/Mike   833724 
It is good to know that there are villagers who are able 
and willing to help you so please just make the call if you 
need help for anything at all. 

 



  

 

We hope that you are all keeping well and free from the virus, 
but as they keep telling us don’t forget to wash your hands.  Now 
is a good time to catch up with all those jobs that you have been 
putting off or read that book that you have meant to for ages.  If 
anyone has run out of books, please let us know your favourite 
authors and we will see what we can find and arrange delivery 
to you. As someone said to me recently the only thing to do is 
relax and enjoy catching up with friends by writing letters. 
  
Due to Government guidelines we have had to cancel all events 
run by the Committee, i.e. Coffee Morning, Gardening, Craft, 
Media Sale and Lunch, Table Top, Soup and Pud for the 
foreseeable future.  Whist has also been cancelled.  For 
privately run events please contact the organizer to find out if it 
is going ahead. 
 
The preloved clothing sale had plenty of clothes for sale but not 
many people came through the door to buy.  However, we did 
manage to take £50.00 thanks to those who did come. 
 
Gardens are beginning to look more colourful and I am sure you 
have noticed all the daffodils along my bank and the Church.  I 
am having a lot of trouble with Sycamore seeds growing in great 
profusion so if anyone would like some seedlings please let me 
know. 
 
The Poppyland Ladies were treated to a very entertaining talk 
by Di Reeve about Pantomime and was ably assisted by Tim. 
The next meeting on 8th April has been cancelled as Mrs Grimes 
from Hedgehog Rescue is doing her best to self-isolate.  We will 
keep you informed about future meetings. 
 
There are now some numbers available on the 100 Club, not 
only do you have a chance of winning, but you are also 
supporting our Church and Pilgrim Shelter.  If you would like to 
join please contact Dot on 833249 but please after 6.00pm. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Alec's Mardle 

 
 (Alec Reynolds was born in Trimingham in 1926 and has lived here all his life) 

 

 

 

 

I read recently that the Government is going to try and stop 

vehicles using petrol and diesel.  This made me remember 

that during the Second World War even our local buses had 

to pull a small two wheeled trailer behind it which had a 

container of gas in it.  The gas was used to run the bus. 

 

There was a Harley Street specialist doctor, Dr Orpen who 

lived in Middle Street and he had to travel to London for his 

clinic and had his car converted to gas and the gas tank was 

in the boot. 

 

His wife used to collect the money for War Bonds, a few 

pennies each week and when you had paid in £1 you got a 

Certificate and after 5 years it was worth One Pound 5 

shillings. 
 
 



 
 

THE ANNUAL ART EXHIBITON 
 

This annual event that raises money for our beautiful 
church, planned for the weekend of the 25 & 26 
April, is another casualty of the Coronavirus.  This 
will be postponed to later in the year. 
 
We apologise to all those who have expressed a 
desire to exhibit their work.  We hope you will all 
support us when things get back to normal. 
 
Keep watch on the Newsletter for the change of 
date. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Nature notes for April 2020 – Mac Marshall 
 
 
The cold wind and rain are still with us and the birds are mainly lying low 
except on the occasional dry and sunny day. 
 
An experienced countryman neighbour saw 2 magpie sized white birds fly 
over one morning in early March and after searching my books, we 
concluded that they possibly were 2 Great Grey Shrike, which winter here 
and one was seen down Gimingham Hill last March. 
 
I was driving to Mundesley at 11.00am, when I saw 4 Muntjac strolling across 
the field behind Gaffer’s repair shop.  When I was clearing weed in my small 
pond, I pulled out a greyish ball of something which turned out to be a pair 
of mating frogs.  They didn’t seem to be unduly disturbed by my intrusion, 
so I replaced them and a couple of days later I had frog spawn, then several 
frogs and more spawn followed.  My forsythia hedge is suddenly full of bright 
yellow blooms.  It is an interesting bush in that, like blackthorn, it flowers 
before the leaves arrive.  If you time it right you can cut long twigs a couple 
of weeks early and bring them indoors causing them to bloom earlier. 
 
One afternoon behind Pilgrim Shelter I saw what I think were 4 eider ducks 
on the sea.  They were quite far off but were too black and white to be 
anything else.  They most definitely were not gulls. 
 
2 people have mentioned a barn owl hunting at the top of Middle Street and I 
was lucky enough to see it one day when I was coming home by car, and 
another day I watched a buzzard being mobbed by crows in the quarry.  It 
stood the harassment for a few minutes before flying towards the sea. 
 
The spiky leaves of bluebell are now pushing through the dead leaves in the 
woods so it will soon be time for the 1000 or so Brent Geese, which were on 
Salthouse Marsh on my last visit to Cley, to depart north to their breeding 
grounds in the Arctic. 
 
 
Mac 

 
 
 
 
 

 

The Fun Dog Show planned for Easter 
Sunday, 12th April, has now been 
cancelled 
 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 `

Weekly, Monthly and Bi Monthly Events 
 
 

All events, clubs, and other activities, both weekly, 
bi-monthly and monthly that take place at the Hall 
or Pilgrim Shelter are suspended until further 
notice. 
 
The Management Committee are deeply 
disappointed by having to make this decision, but 
it is the right one in light of the government 
recommendations. 
 
If you need help, do not be afraid to ask.  Call 
anyone on the Committee and we will endeavour 
to assist. 
 
Keep Well! 

 
STOP PRESS:  In light of the fact that the Mobile Library has been 
suspended, and the fact that we do have a load of books intended 
for the sale on Sunday 22 March, we will open the hall for an hour 
or so twice a week for you to go up and choose books/dvd’s from 
those left out in the foyer and meeting room, We are suggesting 
Wednesdays and Sundays 10.00am-Noon.  Please feel free to 
borrow whatever you wish. 
 
For those of you who are not able to get up to the hall, we will still 
have them collected and delivered. 
 

 

 

 

 
Woodland Holiday Park are offering a delivery service 

during the current Coronavirus situation.  You will have received a 
flyer through your door but just in case you did not, we thought we 
would include the detail here. 

This service is available Wednesday to Saturday 4pm-7pm and 
Sunday 12pm-3pm.  The menu is detailed below: 

 

Wednesday-Saturday (all dishes £7.95): 

Sausages & Mash with veg & gravy 

Beef Casserole with crusty bread 

Chicken with new potatoes & veg (GF) 

Steamed Fillet of fish with new potatoes & veg (GF) 

Roast beef, chicken or veg sausages with roast potatoes, 
Yorkshire pudding, veg & gravy 

Courgette & chilli pesto pasta bake (Vegan & GF) 

Whole baked pepper stuffed with mango rice (Vegan & GF) 

Chicken or vegetable curry with rice & naan 

(Allergen information:  Vegan; GF – Gluten Free) 

Sunday (£7.95): 

Roast beef, chicken or vegetarian sausages roast potatoes, 
Yorkshire pudding, vegetables and gravy 

 

For those of you without access to their website, 
you can call Woodlands on 01263 579208 to order 

 



  
 
 

CJ Tree & Garden 
Services Norfolk 

 

All Aspects of tree work carried out 

 

Hedge trimming, pruning, removal 

Mini digger and larger excavator work 

Landscaping, Fencing, Gates etc. 

 

Woodchip always available 

 

City & Guilds / Lantra qualified 

Public liability & employee insurance 

 
www.cjtreeservices.co.uk 

Phone 07500 514187 
 

Martin Wones Electrical 
 

All domestic and commercial 
electrical work undertaken 

 

24hr call out service 
 

Mobile 07468 572068 
Tel 01263 649858 

 

Email; martinwoneselectrical@outlook.com 
Web; www.martinwoneselectrican.co.uk 

 

 

 

The Premier Stores in Mundesley have told us 

that they are quite happy to deliver any groceries 
residents might need during this period of self-
isolation. 
 
If you would like to take advantage of this offer 
contact: 
 

M Ace Stores 
136 Cromer Road 

MUNDESLEY 
 

Telephone:  01263 720262 

http://www.cjtreeservices.co.uk/


EASTER SUNDAY 12TH APRIL 
 

There will be a  
Celtic Dawn Service at 6.00am 
(to include Holy Communion) 

This will be followed by breakfast in the  
Pilgrim Shelter 

If this is too early for you there will be a 
Special Easter Service starting at 11.00am 

(PLEASE CHECK THAT THIS IS STILL TAKING PLACE) 

TRIMINGHAM ROOFING 
 

FLAT AND PITCH ROOFING 
LEAD WORK 

CHIMNEY REPAIRS 
FASCIA AND GUTTERING  

GENERAL BUILDING 

Tel 01263 833448 
07747 136190 

 

 

Further Church News 
 

The Café Church booked for 29th March at Trimingham Hall has been 
cancelled.  The Bingo booked for 18th April at Trimingham Hall to 
raise funds for our Church has also been cancelled. 
 
Although we have included in the Newsletter details of the usual 
Church Services, please check that they are still taking place. 
 
Jan and Penny will soon be preparing the Flower Arranging Rota and 
would welcome any new recruits to join in.  No experience necessary.  
You can just put in a vase of flowers and not try to do any displays.  
Flowers make going into our Church feel as though it is loved by our 
village.  Please contact Jan on 576707 

Newsletter editing – If you have an article that you 
would like included please let Dot have copy by 
19th of the month at the latest.   
 
If you want to place an advertisement, please let 
Linda have this by 15th of the month so that we can 
prepare it for the following edition.  This will allow 
us to have sufficient time to arrange printing and 
distribution before the beginning of the month 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


